daéna

Madrid, 8 July 2022

Pursuant to Article 226 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015 of 23 October, approving the
Consolidated Text of the Securities Market Act, Aena, S.M.E., S.A., hereby notifies the
following

INSIDE INFORMATION

Today, Fitch Ratings has affirmed AENA S.M.E., S.A. Long-Term Issuer Default Rating
(IDR) “A-" and has revised the outlook to stable from negative. It has also affirmed the
short-term rating "F2".

Fitch explains in their report that: “The revision of the Outlook to Stable reflects the
improvement of traffic across Aena’s leisure-driven airport portfolio and the recently-
achieved new stability of its regulated and commercial operations. These underpin credit
metrics trending back consistently to levels commensurate with the ‘A-‘ rating.”

The report is available in our website (http://www.aena.es), section Shareholders and
investors, Financial information, Rating.
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